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ROSEMARKET COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

Minutes of  the meeting held at the Village Hall, Rosemarket on 
 Monday 2nd November, 2015 

 

Present: Cllrs Barbara Summons, M.B.E., Rhys Jones (Chairman), Jill Gibson; Peter 

Horton (Clerk).  

Apologies: C’llrs Roy Venables, Steve Davies; County Councillor Rob Summons.  

      

Minutes of the October 2015 monthly meeting 

These were accepted as an accurate record and signed by the Chairman (proposer C’llr Jill Gibson, 

seconder C’llr Barbara Summons). 

 

Matters Arising 

The Beacon. The bales had been moved by Mr. & Mrs. M. Belton, Headlands Farm, Ambleston. 

The cutting had been carried out by Lock brothers, Fair Hill, Moorland Road, Freystrop, SA62 4LE. 

Clerk to write letters of thanks to both, as no charge had been made by either.  

 

Plans 

There were no plans for discussion this month.  

 

Accounts 

Payments 

Royal British legion (for Wreath)    : £15-00 

The above payment was approved (proposer C’llr Jill Gibson, seconder C’llr Barbara Summons)   

 

Correspondence 

1) Hywel Dda Health Board – Mental health services consultation – documents passed to C’llrs 

Jill Gibson and Barbara Summons, for perusal and direct response with any comments.   

 

Any necessary discussion of Village maintenance, including possible licensing scheme 

Village Amenity Car Parking licensing scheme. The Clerk had contacted the line-painting 

company. They do not do pressure washing. The signs had been put up informing of the impending 

closure from December 15
th

. Clerk to ask C’llr Roy Venables to do the pressure washing as soon as 

possible after 15
th

 Dec. Clerk to investigate possible additional insurance liabilities. Clerk to draw 

up provisional plan of car park spaces prior to the December meeting.  

Discussion of possible planting scheme for The Beacon to be placed on agenda for next month.  

 

Discussion of casual vacancy arising from resignation of C’llr Michelle Rees-Siso 

No applications yet received. Matter to be placed on agenda for next month.  

 

Any other business 

Wall, 2, Middle Street, Rosemarket. Members noted that the wall had moved, and may not be 

safe. Clerk indicated that he would arrange to get it checked by the Dangerous Structures officer.  

 

Public Forum   

There were no members of the public at the meeting this month.  

The meeting concluded at 19-40 pm.  

 

Date of next meeting  

Monday 7
th

 December, 7pm    


